August 5, 1957

Volume 2 No. 4

Boy Scouts of America

gin-Hindass

FOURTH PERIOD OF CAMP OPENED on July 26th with 230 campers and 5 adult leaders from the shore joining our staff of 51 Scouts and Scouters to have 11 days of good Scouting fun and adventure.

We hope that each parent and Camper reading this newsletter will find it of interest and value, reminding you of the good times had at Camp during the 4th period.

ORDER OF THE ARROY CALLING OUT. On Friday, August 2, Camp had its biggest and best calling-out of the season. Nineteen people were honored by being inducted into the Ordeal Honor of the Arrow. They are: Troop 15 - John Fiedler, Jack Hauber, Dick MacDonald; Post 25 - Larry Joseph; Troop 31 - Bill Hansen and Jon Umbach; Troop 36 - John Lazaretti and Don Carey; Troop 39 - John Barr and Cpl. Steiner; Troop 43 - Randy Gabel; Post 42 - Jim Schwechel; Troop 324 - Bill Blevens and Mike Papierniak; Troop 88 - Craig Alderton, Troop 95 - Bill Turk, Jr.; Ship 4-Ross Willhite: Troop 17 - Hib Bannard; and from our Staff - Dave Shellenberger. We also had a Brotherhood calling-out, with the following members being inducted: Troop 62 - Pat Kelley; Troop 324 -Bill Hutchensen and Rick Ross; Post 102 - Mike Birdlebaugh; Troop 59 - Mark Bark; and from our Staff - Dick Stanowski.

At the conclusion of the ceremonies the Vigil candidates were called-out. Vigil is the highest honor in the Arrow. Those candidates were: John Sheridan, Russ Whitney, Jr., Bob McNattin, Russ McFaddin, Harold Thorne, and Chuck Gribble.

Our congratulations to all of the above name Scouts and Scouters for being selected into this Honor Camper Society.

SOMETHING NEW IN PROGRAM Again this period camp is providing us with a new and different type of program. We are trying to have more of the Charter Troop camping experiences. More time is spent in troopsites having activities planned for their own Units. We feel that this will give Scouts more individual attention by our staff. Our campers will now have all of the advantages of a large camp as well as those of a smaller camp.

SECOND YEAR CAMPERS GO CANOEING Again this period we are giving all campers who have been at camp more than one year, the opportunity to go on a one day cance trip down the Wolf river. Our experiences thus far, indicate that all of the older campers are really enjoying this new and different way of having fun and adventure.

HEALTH AND SAFETY

Ma-Ka-Ja-Wan try to keep our camp one of the healthiest and safest places for all of our campers. This season we have the services of Dr. Raul Delgado and Mrs. R. Stanowski, RN, on our medical staff. These two medical experts are with us for the entire season.

SCOUTERS IN CAMP THIS PERIOD The Fourth period brought to camp the following Scouters who have accompanied their Units. Harvey Sutten-T95; Dick MacDonald-T15; Cpt. Steiner and Sgt. Hamer-T39; Mr. Miller of T17.

We always welcome and encourage all Units to have some of their adult Scouters join their troops at camp. We find that your boys have a better feeling about getting things done if one of their own leaders is working with them.